Jim Hart
Sherifl - Caoroner
County of Santa Cruz

May 3, 2019
California Department of Public Health
Office of AIDS
M) Bax 087377
BAS D500
Sacrumento, CA S5809-T377
SEPApplicationifedph.ca gov

Dear Director Smith,

1 am writing to you regarding the applicatson from the Harm Reduction Coalition of Santa Cruz
Coumty 1o Tun & mobile syringe services program in some of the outtving comenunities in our
county, In the past | have abways supporied and advoeated for our Courty Syringe Services
Frogram due to health concems for our residents.

[ do ot suppord a new or secondary program whese hene will be linke 1o no oversight and no
other services will be offered. Commumity members acnoss aur county are speaking out against
this secandnry progrum and it is clear there s very litthe community support, will or tolerance for
this program,

I am nat aware of any oulreach by the Harm Reduction Coalition to the progosed communities
they wiuld servie. The Board of Supervisors, the business community, the Parks Department, the
schiools and | were not contacted sbout tlks proposed program. 1 owtreach weee done, | believe
the Harm Reduction Coalition would hesr thas this program is not wanted or needed.

We huve o compassionate and caring community, however, many residents are weary of the drug
abuse that has plagued our county for many years, Residents want to visit our parks, beaches
and open spaces without fear of syringe Titter, [ am sure the Harm Reduction Coalition is well
intenitioned, however, simply handing out more sysinges is 2 very simplistic approach 1o the
highly complex ktue of addiction,
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Thamk you for carefully examining this application and weighing the need for & secondary
SYTINGE SETVICCs Program in our county,

Best v



